    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                                                            September 11, 2018
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier, Chris Basler, Brandon Shortt and John Schweigert. Also attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald, Mark Spykerman, Linda Wagner, Judy Thomas, Julie Flieg, Cara Naeger and RJ Clemmons. The meeting was attended by Rick Drury, Scott Drury, Mike Wittu, Kyle Schaeffer, Steve Wallen, Kim Basler, Larry Burgert, Wayne Wehner, Kevin Wehner and Nick Rozier.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved (after one change and one amendment) with a motion from Chris Basler, seconded by Brandon Shortt.
Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by John Schweigert. The Motion was approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Tuesday, 09/05/18.
Mayor Monia reported that no action has been taken regarding Rotor #2. Clerk Randoll reported that the paperwork from TomCat Consultants was received and everything with the water tower looks to be in good working order. The trash issue will be tabled until next meeting. Clerk Randoll spoke with three companies and will compile information for the Council before the October meeting. Mayor Monia would like for Clerk Randoll to follow up with John Lurk regarding the pressure issue at Shane Fisher’s home on Parkway Drive. The Mayor would like for Clerk Randoll to contact MODOT to see how a repair on a section of the fence and ditch at the Treatment Plant can proceed. The ditch needs to be dug out and lined with rip rap. Will the City need permits? Clerk Randoll will follow up. Clerk’s notes: Waterwork Specialties performed the annual backflow prevention device testing and both systems passed. The ribbon cutting ceremony for the new Mid-America Rehab/Community Center facility was well attended.
Alderman Chris Basler took the floor to state that he has officially withdrawn from the upcoming election for Treasurer of Ste. Genevieve County. He went on to explain that he is a member of the Knights of Columbus, he is on two committees in Ste. Genevieve County; the Industrial Development Committee and the Housing Task Force. He gives much of his time to the community and believes this speaks to his character. He expressed his concern and disappointment at having that character questioned. He clarified that he has never had any association with TAG development, financial or otherwise. He strongly feels that it is the responsibility of a City Alderman to explore all proposed projects. This being said, he withdrew from the election because he was offended that his name and character were smeared, and he does not believe he has “thick” enough skin to weather higher levels of politics at this time. 
Ordinance #195 regarding the proposed formation of a TIF Committee has been nullified. Cara Naeger stated that TAG Development brought the proposal for developing a housing and commercial property to the City of Bloomsdale with a level of great excitement and believes they were met with excitement in return. She made it clear that this project can not move forward without assistance and believes it will be beneficial to take a step back, educate everyone on how a TIF works and then decide whether there will be enough support to move ahead. Steve Wallen, owner of Mary’s Market South pointed out that he believes when businesses ask for help from tax money, it puts a burden on other businesses. He pointed out that he has had no assistance and has heard nothing from any of his customers supporting the TIF. He also stated that while he wants to see growth, he does not want to see the City of Bloomsdale “explode”. 

The subject of Holcim was brought up and Linda Wagner clarified that the project was completed under a Chapter 100 aid, not a TIF. This will expire in 2021 and tax rates will return to normal at that time. BVFD Chief Rick Drury mentioned that Holcim has been a great benefactor to the BVFD. They have donated millions of dollars and countless man hours to the Community. Mayor Monia reiterated that he believes lack of education is at the root of all the negativity.
Mark Spykerman with Gilmore Bell explained that a TIF is not a tax abatement. As development occurs property values increase. The base rate stays the same and new taxes get redirected. The figures projected by TAG development take the real estate value from the current $1,500.00 to an estimated $116,000.00. The purpose of a TIF is to capture future revenues to help pay back and cover gaps in the cost to develop with no expense to the City. Wayne Wehner said the population in Ste. Genevieve County has grown 24% in 8 years; from approximately 192,000 to 324,000. Wayne asked Cara Naeger why they think subdividing the property will benefit the City. Cara asked why he thinks their proposal will not benefit the City. She reiterated the fact that a step back should be taken to make sure a TIF is the right tool for the City to move ahead with this project. She also stressed the fact that TAG Development is taking a huge risk with this project. The design and concept of the commercial portion is a rustic theme leaning toward small mom and pop shops with the hope of encouraging other developers to spend money in the Community.
Kyle Schaeffer asked how this development will affect the existing water and sewer infrastructure. Mayor Monia said that our Sewer System is capable of handling 77,000 gallons of waste per day and we are currently only sending about 32,000 gallons per day through the plant. The system installed in 1982 was built with growth in mind. If necessary, an outside clarifier unit would be installed. The City owns 11 acres around the Treatment Plant with 6 currently used to apply sludge. As for the water system, the transite pipe which comprises most of the existing lines, is long past its “expiration” date. As previously stated by Mayor Monia, the recent tax increases were implemented to start increasing and improving our current infrastructure. The Mayor absolutely wants to keep this revenue to use for its intended purpose. The current well is more than capable of meeting the City’s needs. The well is 1,492 feet and the City is only pumping at 600 feet. There are reserves available. A huge benefit the City has is that pumping from that level, the water requires no chlorination.
The conversation moved back to the TIF subject. There are three main points a TIF Committee, if formed, will have to address; 1) what will the boundaries be? 2) what will the area be used for? and 3) what is the general nature of the project? In regard to funding, personal property tax will not be captured. Exempt tax entities will remain exempt and no monies will be captured. Commercial surcharges and state sales tax will not be captured. One final point made was that if a TIF Committee is formed and advises the Council to enact a TIF, the City will have some control over the project. If the TIF is not formed and the project as submitted does not move forward, the owners can use the property in any way since there is no zoning in City limits.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to go into Closed Session at 9:10 PM, seconded by John Schweigert for Personnel issues. Monica Rozier, aye; Chris Basler, aye; Brandon Shortt, aye; John Schweigert, aye.

Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to return to Normal Session at 9:45 PM, seconded by Brandon Shortt. Monica Rozier, aye; Chris Basler, aye; Brandon Shortt, aye; John Schweigert, aye.

Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:55 PM, seconded by Chris Basler.
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